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From the Principal 
Dear Cascade Families, 
 

This is such a joyful time of year. Our seniors are getting ready to graduate and move on to 

college, apprenticeships, military service, and the workforce. Some will be traveling first, 

others will be staying close to home, but they are all headed for new adventures. I am 

excited for the seniors. I have enjoyed this class over the last four years and I look forward 

to hearing about the new chapters in their lives.  

Our eighth graders, soon to be ninth graders at Cascade, are also experiencing an exciting 

transition as they prepare to become high school students. Our current ninth, tenth, and 

eleventh grade students are also going through transitions as they move closer to 

adulthood.  

On a personal note, I am also going through a transition this summer. I will no longer be 

serving as principal of Cascade High School, a place I have found true joy in serving for the 

past twelve years. I will continue to serve in our school district as Director of College and 

Career Readiness and On-time Graduation. I am excited about my new role and the 

opportunity to serve students and families throughout our school district, yet I still feel sadness at leaving my direct role in this amazing 

school community. 

I am so very grateful for the opportunity to work with the students, family, and staff members at Cascade High School over these last 12 

years. You have given me much joy and I have learned more from you than I could have ever imagined. Thank you for your incredible 

support of our students and our school.  

Please join me in welcoming Michael Takayoshi as the principal at Cascade and his new administrative team. He is fortunate to have 

Jessica Easthope continuing at Cascade and joining this team will be Megan Clause and Michael Washington. I am excited for the future 

of Cascade High School under their leadership.  

In the meantime, please enjoy these last few weeks of the school year and your summer.  

All my best,  

 

My best regards,   
 

 

 
Principal, Cascade High School  
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  CASCADE HIGH SCHOOL 
                    Associated Student Body 

 

 

 

Greetings Bruin Families! 

 

This is it! We have reached the finish line. Months of hard work and fun events are now coming to a 
close. As we prepare to give our seniors their last farewell and to celebrate the moving up our 
underclassmen, it’s important to reflect on what we have done. During the month of May, we had a 
few notable events to help round out the school year. 
 
May is always tense because this is the month where students 
participate in SBA and AP testing. In efforts to alleviate some stress, we 
helped put on events that aimed to nurture the creativity of our 
students. Cascade hosted its very first Night of the Arts where all 
students could showcase the different artwork they produce throughout 
the year. This event featured art in many forms including ceramics (to 
the right), visual art, dancing, and even music production. Our students 
were able to be recognized for their great creativity and artistic ability. 
We also hosted our very first ‘Bob Ross Painting’ Event. In this event, 
students were able to work together to make their very own artistic 
masterpiece while following a Bob Ross painting tutorial.  
 
It has been such a joy of mine to serve my peers and the Bruin 
community as ASB President. Through these monthly letters, I was able 
to help spread the word about some of our school wide events and 
celebrate all the successes of our student body. I hope you enjoyed 
reading these throughout the year as much as I enjoyed writing them. As we head into June and inch 
closer to the end of the school year, always remember, 
‘Bruins are Better Together!’ 
 
 

Joe Hofman 
ASB President 
Cascade High School 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 3 

 Everett Public Schools 
 

www.everettsd.org 

 

Class of 2019 Timeline 
Dates and times subject to change 

 

Graduation Information Packet 

 

New date added…Mandatory Senior Check-Out 

Wednesday, June 12 – 8:00 am to 1:00 pm, CHS Gym 
 

 

SENIORS  

https://www.everettsd.org/cms/lib/WA01920133/Centricity/Domain/2890/2019%20timeline.pdf
https://www.everettsd.org/cms/lib/WA01920133/Centricity/Domain/8/Class%20of%202019%20Senior%20Packet%20Information%20and%20Order%20Forms.pdf
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FRESHMEN & SOPHOMORES 
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Save the Date! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Learn how to earn college credit  
Through AP and College in the High School 

 

Bring your device to complete FAFSA! 
  

  
Tuesday, October 8th, 2019 

5:30 to 7:30 pm 

Cascade High School Cafeteria and Gym 

Signature Sponsor: 

 Free Pizza for the whole family at 5:30pm 
 Career & College drop in 5:30-7:30pm 
 FAFSA Completion for Seniors! (Money for college) 
  

For more information, e-mail Trish Roberts, Career 

Specialist, at troberts@everettsd.org 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Page 6 

 Everett Public Schools 
 

www.everettsd.org 

 

Deca Takes on Nationals 
Cascade Sr. High School took four students to the DECA International 

Career Development Conference in Orlando, Florida.  

Senior Mitchell Morris completed in Quick Serve Restaurant 

Management Role Play. The team of Juniors Brandon Valencia and 

Briana Saiz competed in School-Based Enterprise Retail Operations, 

and Senior Sabrina Reily competed the event of School-Based 

Enterprise Food Operations.  

All of the students performed at the highest level and represented 

themselves, Cascade  Sr. High School and the Everett Public Schools 

with pride. Sabrina place in the Top 10 Internationally.  

 

 
 

German Immersion Camp 

Ten advanced German students from Cascade (and one from 

Jackson) attended Immersion Camp in March. Students 

participated in a variety of activities including singing, 

competitions, creating skits, folk dancing, playing volleyball 

and other games. The entire weekend was conducted in 

German, so it gave students a great opportunity to gain 

proficiency in the spoken language.  

The following students are pictured from left to right: Scott 

Ingram, Daniel Aust, Mr. Antley (Woodinville H.S. teacher, who acted 

as one of our chaperones), Frau Lockwood, Noah Robertson, Duncan 

Atkinson, Ariel Rogers, Jaxon Roberts with Michael Glover on his back, 

Jordan Weller, Lauryn Geigle and Belle Banks (JHS). 
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Walk Through History 

Cascade High School English teacher Jennifer Himstedt and 

Library-Media Specialist, Amalia Pimenta would like to thank 

The Norcliffe Foundation for a generous grant that supported 

their literary field trip to Seattle on May 22nd. Funding was also 

provided by the Wing Luke Museum and the NAAM (Northwest 

African American Museum). Himstedt’s EVCC English students 

were able to “walk through history” in the International District 

of Seattle, enjoy a family-style Chinese lunch at the House of 

Hong and tour the NAAM in the afternoon. This experience, 

coupled with their 

year-long study of 

culturally rich 

novels like, Purple 

Hibiscus, Joy 

Luck Club, How it 

Went Down and 

Hotel on the 

Corner of Bitter and Sweet fostered thoughtful 

discussion, written expression, and oral presentations 

whereby students communicated their ideas about 

social justice, diversity, and racial equity. The unit 

included two virtual author visits with Kekla Magoon 

and Jamie Ford. We would also like to thank Jen Russell 

for chaperoning our field trip and assisting with all tech 

details for the author visits.  

 

 

   

 
  

Artwork by CHS alum, Megan Carnahan 
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Summer is the time for READING! Don’t let your mad skills slide! 

This summer is all about FREE CHOICE reading. 

Check the Summer Reading link on the CHS Library website for 

more information. 

Use the quick and easy Summer Reading Googleform to track and 
document your reading for PRIZES and RECOGNITION. 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.everettsd.org%2FPage%2F29485&data=02%7C01%7CDCooper%40everettsd.org%7C8cd1dd36fe4a47ea872608d6dd41b329%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C636939671579677343&sdata=hI4zt7ojXBPTn9eGjqX5jOe55RD3YcyXccBrj9QOyEM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.everettsd.org%2Fdomain%2F1897&data=02%7C01%7CDCooper%40everettsd.org%7C8cd1dd36fe4a47ea872608d6dd41b329%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C636939671579687351&sdata=liymiokNztjpPPIdzW0KyHodDG1oijFW%2FpOgzg9hTo8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2FSummerRDNG19&data=02%7C01%7CDCooper%40everettsd.org%7C8cd1dd36fe4a47ea872608d6dd41b329%7Ca6158ef04f854b0da599925097f77b3d%7C0%7C0%7C636939671579687351&sdata=EWOYiPIuPd1jIWDV8KJRCZ%2BsQ3D02sUgMDN6X5nV1UQ%3D&reserved=0
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Everett Public Schools Summer Program 
FREE Credit Recovery Classes at Cascade 
High School 
 

7:30-1:30, Mon-Fri (no school July 4th & 5th) 

 Attendance required until complete – Must attend first day, limited 
absences allowed 

 Limited time to complete course-  
      6 - Week Credit Recovery:  (Math, Science) July 1-Aug 9  

3 - Week Credit Recovery:  (English, History, Health, PE) July 1-July 19 

 Limited transportation provided – more details will be posted on summer web site 

 Free breakfast and lunch available to all students ages 1-18 
 

*To sign up, See Mrs. Cole, on-time graduation success coordinator, letting her know you would like 
your student enrolled in the Free Summer Credit Recovery program aimed at helping them get back 
on track for on-time graduation. Classes fill up quickly so please let us know ASAP.  

 Email scole@everettsd.org  

 Call – 425-385-6027 

 In person (office 127)   
 
 

 

 

Lost and Found! 
Have you lost a coat, cloths, or backpack? 

Check in the bin outside the Career Center. 

If you lost glasses, jewelry, phones or 

anything of value…check at the Treasurer’s 

Office 
 
 

 
 

mailto:scole@everettsd.org
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When does school end this year? 

June 21 will be the last day of school and it is a full day with a regular dismissal time. 

Reminder: Friday, June 7, students will be released 2.5 hours early and Friday, June 14, students will be released 75 minutes early.  

 

SBA scores are coming soon 

Smarter Balanced Assessment (SBA) scores will be available for all families and students this summer in the online Home Access Center 

(HAC). Families will also receive a hard copy in September. Find tools for parents to understand those SBA scores on the district 

assessment website. 

How do I get the test scores? 

Instructions are online. If you don’t have an account or have questions, contact LMS@everettsd.org. 

 

Stuff the Bus is coming!  

With the support of our generous community, the Everett Public Schools Foundation is hosting 

its 10th annual Stuff the Bus for Kids school supply drive. Last year the Foundation delivered 

over 1,900 backpacks to students. This year they have requests for over 1,800 backpacks filled 

with school supplies. Look for collection bins at local businesses during the month of August and 

look for big yellow Durham school buses parked outside Fred Meyer in Mill Creek and QFC on 

Evergreen Way Aug. 16-18.   

URGENT NEED: The Foundation needs 700 high school backpacks. To purchase and donate a backpack 

and other preassembled schools supply kits, they have partnered with Supply All Kids, or you can contact Kirsten Hansen at 

khansen@everettsd.org.    

 

Vaccinations for next year 

Now is the time to plan for the vaccinations your child will need before he or she enrolls next fall. We encourage you to obtain these 

vaccinations this school year and report them to the school nurse or office staff at your child’s school. We’ll track that information in the 

school database, which will help you avoid getting calls and overdue letters in the fall.  

Do you have a personal exemption for Measles, Mumps and Rubella (MMR)? That exemption may not be valid for next 

school year due to a new state law. Learn more on the Washington State Department of Health’s website.  

 

Summer school registration is open! 

Registration materials are now online. Summer programs for high school students include opportunities to strengthen the skills and 

knowledge required for the district core expectations, repeat courses, extend their interests in academic areas, and take new courses. 

Tuition-based summer programs are offered for students through Online High School and at Cascade High School. Elementary and 

middle school summer programs are available for specific students who need academic support. 

http://www.everettsd.org/Page/18679
http://www.everettsd.org/Page/18679
http://docushare.everett.k12.wa.us/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-77569/ViewingStudentSBAScoresinHAC2.pdf
mailto:LMS@everettsd.org
mailto:Supply%20All%20Kids
mailto:khansen@everettsd.org
https://www.doh.wa.gov/CommunityandEnvironment/Schools/Immunization/ExemptionLawChange
https://www.everettsd.org/summerschool
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Summer Reading Program  

Everett Public Schools looks forward to another successful year of its summer reading 

program. We are partnering with Everett Public Library and Sno-Isle Libraries again 

this year. Watch your school’s website for details about this summer’s reading 

program. Students will receive incentives for reaching their reading goals, and schools 

that have at least 75 percent of their students reach their reading goals will be 

recognized by the district.  

 

School supply lists 

Looking to get a jump start on next year’s school supplies this summer? You can find the school supply list on your school’s website 

under Our School around the last week of school.  

 

Summer meals 

Did you know that many children qualify to receive free summer meals thanks to a federal grant? Summer meals are available July 8 

through Aug. 15 at select locations and times. Find more details on the Food and Nutrition Department website.  

 

Change to assessment requirements 

The Washington State Legislature recently passed a bill creating multiple ways to meet required graduation assessments. School 

districts are required to administer the Smarter Balanced Assessment in both mathematics and English language arts to all 10th 

graders. Passing each of these assessments is the first “pathway” among a set of multiple pathways to graduate. Students identify their 

pathway in their High School and Beyond Plan. Students in the class of 2021 and beyond must still earn 24 credits to obtain a high 

school diploma. 

For a complete list of graduation assessment requirement options, please visit the district graduation website under the Students tab.  

 

https://www.everettsd.org/Page/16156
https://www.everettsd.org/domain/2687

